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Good afternoon,
 

Please find attached the 2 Follow Up Memos, for Items 6.2 and 6.4 in the June 24th Council meeting.
 
Kirsten – 6.2 is for Police Services Board consideration.
 
Regards,
Lisa Chamberlain, Dipl.M.A.
Legislative Coordinator
City of Hamilton, Office of the City Clerk
71 Main Street West, 1st Floor
Hamilton, ON  L8P 4Y5
Ph.   (905) 546-2424 ext. 4605
Fax. (905) 546-2095
 

The City of Hamilton encourages physical distancing and increased handwashing. Learn more about the
City’s response to COVID-19 www.hamilton.ca/coronavirus.
 
Vision:
The Legislative Division is Dedicated to Excellence in the Provision of Service to the Community, Corporation &
Council with Integrity, Accuracy and Transparency.
 
Mission:
The Legislative Division aims to strengthen and promote local government by facilitating the proceedings of City
Council and its Committees, fulfilling the requirements of various Provincial statutes and educating the public to
make it understandable and accessible.
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City Clerk's Division


COUNCIL FOLLOW-UP NOTICE

TO:
Jason Thorne




DATE:  June 26, 2020

General Manager, Planning and 


Economic Development

TO:
Laura McDavid






Administrative Coordinator, Planning and Economic Development

FROM:
Lisa Chamberlain

Legislative Coordinator, Office of the City Clerk


RE:
Enforcement Request of Excessive Exhaust Vehicular Noise Levels REVISED

_____________________________________________________________________________

Please be advised that, at its meeting of June 24, 2020, Council approved Item 6.2, which reads as follows:

6.2
Enforcement Request of Excessive Exhaust Vehicular Noise Levels REVISED


(Jackson/Collins)


WHEREAS muffler-less vehicles and unnecessary noise under the Highway Traffic Act are both enforceable by Hamilton Police Service (HPS) for operating a vehicle without a muffler or having a muffler that produces excessive noise (Bill 229 - Highway Traffic Amendment Act (Muffler Noise), 2007);


WHEREAS the Highway Traffic Act covers both motorcycles and loud cars/trucks;


WHEREAS disturbances caused by Noise Pollution affects the “quality of life” for our residents;


WHEREAS a growing and increasing number of complaints are occurring during the period of COVID-19 due to less volumes of vehicles on the road;


WHEREAS HPS blitzes carried out on the Mountain and in Waterdown during the Summer of 2013 conducted by then Sgt. Myra James were tremendously successful in reducing Excessive Vehicular Noise levels and simultaneously raising awareness of this Highway Traffic Act offence; and


WHEREAS Halton Regional Police have conducted successful blitzes in 2020.


THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:


(a) That City Council respectfully request a Strategic Enforcement of Excessive or Unusual Noise from Motor Vehicles by Hamilton Police Services during the Summer/Fall of 2020; 


(b) That this motion be forwarded to the Hamilton Police Services Board for consideration; and


(c) That City of Hamilton, Licensing and By-law Services staff work in consultation with Hamilton Police Services to explore a possible partnership between both agencies to work together in conducting Strategic Enforcement of Excessive or Unusual Noise from Motor Vehicles for education and/or possible enforcement blitz’s during the Summer/Fall of 2020. 

Please take the necessary steps to carry out the direction of Council, with respect to the resolution above.


Thank you!


mailto:Lisa.Chamberlain@hamilton.ca
mailto:Jason.Thorne@hamilton.ca
mailto:Laura.McDavid@hamilton.ca
mailto:Kirsten.Stevenson@hamilton.ca
http://www.hamilton.ca/coronavirus


City Clerk's Division 
COUNCIL FOLLOW-UP NOTICE 

 
TO: Jason Thorne     DATE:  June 26, 2020 

General Manager, Planning and  
Economic Development 
 

TO: Laura McDavid     
Administrative Coordinator, Planning and Economic Development 

 
FROM: Lisa Chamberlain 

Legislative Coordinator, Office of the City Clerk 
 

RE: Enforcement Request of Excessive Exhaust Vehicular Noise Levels 
REVISED 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
Please be advised that, at its meeting of June 24, 2020, Council approved Item 6.2, 
which reads as follows: 
 
6.2 Enforcement Request of Excessive Exhaust Vehicular Noise Levels 

REVISED 
 
 (Jackson/Collins) 

WHEREAS muffler-less vehicles and unnecessary noise under the Highway 
Traffic Act are both enforceable by Hamilton Police Service (HPS) for operating a 
vehicle without a muffler or having a muffler that produces excessive noise (Bill 
229 - Highway Traffic Amendment Act (Muffler Noise), 2007); 
 
WHEREAS the Highway Traffic Act covers both motorcycles and loud 
cars/trucks; 
 
WHEREAS disturbances caused by Noise Pollution affects the “quality of life” for 
our residents; 
 
WHEREAS a growing and increasing number of complaints are occurring during 
the period of COVID-19 due to less volumes of vehicles on the road; 
 
WHEREAS HPS blitzes carried out on the Mountain and in Waterdown during 
the Summer of 2013 conducted by then Sgt. Myra James were tremendously 
successful in reducing Excessive Vehicular Noise levels and simultaneously 
raising awareness of this Highway Traffic Act offence; and 
 
WHEREAS Halton Regional Police have conducted successful blitzes in 2020. 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 
 
(a) That City Council respectfully request a Strategic Enforcement of 

Excessive or Unusual Noise from Motor Vehicles by Hamilton Police 
Services during the Summer/Fall of 2020;  
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(b) That this motion be forwarded to the Hamilton Police Services Board for 
consideration; and 

 
(c) That City of Hamilton, Licensing and By-law Services staff work in 

consultation with Hamilton Police Services to explore a possible 
partnership between both agencies to work together in conducting 
Strategic Enforcement of Excessive or Unusual Noise from Motor Vehicles 
for education and/or possible enforcement blitz’s during the Summer/Fall 
of 2020.  

 
Please take the necessary steps to carry out the direction of Council, with respect to the 
resolution above. 
 
Thank you! 
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